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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

 
Welcome to Term 4 – always an exciting term at Mowbray! 

 

SURVEY FOR SCHOOL PLANNING – 2018-2020 

HAVE YOU COMPLETED YOUR SURVEY? 

CLOSING DATE FOR RESPONSES IS FRIDAY, 13TH OCTOBER 

The link to the survey (on SurveyMonkey) is: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VN7M5QH 
 
Many thanks to those parents who have completed the survey. Your input will be most helpful as 
we work this term on preparing our School Plan for 2018-2020. The many positive comments on 
such items as the strong community feel of the school and the commitment and dedication of the 
staff were most encouraging. 
 

Interestingly, we found that some of the suggestions for new programs and opportunities are already 
being trialled. For example, this term Enrichment Programs involving selected children from 
Kindergarten to Year 6 are being trialled by Philippa Hartman.  (We welcome Philippa back from 
Maternity Leave.)  

Also, all classes will be participating in a STEM Program (Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics) with activities based around problem solving.  The program is being run by teachers 
Sam Newman and Nicholas Chung and we thank them for the enormous amount of time they have 
put into the planning and preparation of the sessions (3 sessions for each Stage).  

Mr Newman comments that “STEM is currently an alternative delivery of key learning areas. It allows 
students to tackle problems collaboratively whilst utilising thinking from a scientific, technological, 
engineering and mathematical point of view. The process allows students to flourish in aspects of 
learning that they may not usually flourish in. As a new initiative, Mowbray have incorporated STEM 
days for each year group. We look forward to implementing this seed and watching it grow and 
develop in the years ahead at Mowbray.” 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VN7M5QH
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Before we move any further into Term 4 some achievements from last term need to be 
acknowledged: 

DEBATING 
 
Congratulations to the Mowbray “Masterminds” senior debating team on their magnificent results in 
the Regional Debating finals at the end of last term. The team won their two debates on the day but 
unfortunately, they were not able to compete in the semi-finals as they were held during our Stage 
3 trip to Canberra.  Nevertheless, a great result! 
 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

The Heart Foundation has extended a “big thank you” to the Mowbray school community for the 
amazing effort of raising $11,341.00 through the Jump Rope for Heart Program.  These funds will 
be used for the lifesaving heart research carried out by the Foundation.  (Prizes for those children 
raising the most money will be forwarded to the school soon.) Thank you to Brigette Morrow for all 
her efforts in organising this event. 
 
 
“LITTLE BIG SHOTS” 
 
Congratulations to Zennon, Harmony and Lennox who appeared on the “Little Big Shots” Program 
on Channel 7 last Sunday demonstrating their amazing skills in the art of wrestling. 
 
LOST PROPERTY  
 
Lost Property continues to be an issue with four large tubs full of school uniform items already at 
the space at the bottom of the blue stairs.  This in spite of the fact that all named items in the tubs 
were returned to their owners at the end of last term. Please make sure that your child has all items 
of school uniform safely stored at home and that each uniform item is clearly marked with the child’s 
name.  

Items of lost property cannot be retained at school indefinitely. 
 

CHILDREN AT SCHOOL BEFORE 8.40AM 
 
Playground supervision by teachers commences at 8.40am. The only children at school before that 
time will be those involved in a dance/music rehearsal or on an excursion which leaves early. Before 
School Care is available at Cubbyhouse Child Care for children who need to be dropped off before 
8.40am for any other reason. 
 
ORGANISATION FOR 2018 

We have already begun organisation for 2018.  If you know that your child will not be returning to 
Mowbray next year (excluding the current Year 6) could you please let the school office know.  

 
TERM 4 PLANNER 

 A copy of the Term 4 Mowbray Planner will also be emailed out with this newsletter.   

 
 
ANNA BLAKENEY  
PRINCIPAL 
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ICAS MATHEMATICS  2017 RESULTS 

Congratulations to the following students who have achieved awards. 

Certificates for High Distinction, Distinction and Credit will be presented at the next K-6 Assembly on 

Tuesday, 17th October 

Merit Certificates will be given out at the K-2 and 3-6 Assemblies. 

 

Year: High Distinction Distinction Credit Merit 

 

2 

Southgate, T. Chambers O. 
Lamb, J. 
Muirhead, M. 
Patel, V. 
 
 
 

Cramey P. 
Evans, Z. 
Friedrich, O. 
Goel, D. 
Ko, N. 
Mehta, P. 
Rigg, S. 
Rubinsztein, M. 
Shrivastava, A. 
Summergreene, M. 
Swan, J. 
Ti, I. 
Wild, L. 
 

Beck, S. 
Hodgkiss, J. 
Ishii, M. 
McKay, K. 
Nguyen, L. 
Prashant, S. 
Shichinohe, E. 
 
 
 
 

 

3 

Emery, J. 
Pollitt, H. 
Skarott, B.  
 
 
 

Bealby, J. 
Clancy, R.  
Kasuga, T.  
Lloyd, L. 
Lumley, J. 
Ruskin, S.  
Yates, P. 
 
 

Chang, D. 
Fairlie-Cunninghame, H. 
Jamal, A.  
Miller, L. 
Notley, T. 
Okado, T. 
Swan, T. 
Woodward, M. 
Zhang, S. 
 

 

 

4 

 Cox, A. 
Xia, F. 

Chen, S.  
Cung, A. 
Nistico, S. 

 

 
5 

 Choi, G. 
Lau, K. 
Nistico, L. 
Oh, M.Y. 
 

Bealby, N. 
Brown, M. 
Shapiro-Lee, A. 
 
 

Borra, Y.K. 
Skarott, C. 
Stewart, W. 
Vandoros, V. 

 
6 

 

  Campbell, A.  
Gotley, B. 
Jamal, J. 
Kingston, J. 
Mackay, A. 
Takehara, K.  
 
 

Byun, J. 
Luo, H. 
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER 

WEEK 1 

Friday 13th October STEM Day – Year 3 

 

 

 

WEEK 2 

Tuesday 17th October FoCM Performance – Stage 2 
Choir 
K-6 Assembly 2pm – Stage 3 
Social Dance Performing 
along with KB & KR 
 

Wednesday 18th October STEM Day – Senior Classes 

Thursday 19th October STEM Day – Year 4 

Friday 20th October STEM Day – Year 1 

 

WEEK 3 

Tuesday 24th October Endangered Species Day K-6 

School Council & P&C 

Meeting 

 Wednesday 25th October Just Like You – Stage 3 

Incursion 

Coffee Club: 2.30pm – 3.10pm 

 Thursday 26th October Kindy 2018 – Orientation 
School Spec Rehearsal 
8.30am – 3.30 pm 
 

Friday 27th October World Teachers Day 

Surf Ed Talks 10am -12pm 

 

 

 

Saturday 28th October Family Outdoor Movie Night 

7pm – 9pm 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will receive their awards at 
the K-6 School Assembly on Tuesday 
17th October  at 2.00 pm (Term 4, Week 
2). 

School Banners 

Class Name 

Senior M Lily N, Myllia 

3/4W Zac B 

3M Isha 

2W Owen C 

2O May I 

Gold Awards 

Class Name 

KM Walter 

KO Aadhan S, Jawat, Emily X, Owen B 

KW Sophia B 

KR Jashwin, Jacob A  

1M Maisie, Hugo  

1W Khaled, Aria K, Ellie R 

2O Malik, Ollie T 

2W Jake 

2B Luke S, Tomer, Celeste 

3M Bella J 

3O Hannah H, Hannah L, Finley S, Luc O 

Senior M Kotoko, Jade, Jasmine, Jessie J, Melanio 

Senior O Lily R, Liliana J, Alex B 

Senior W Joshua, Jenny B, Kasy T, Curtis, Imogen 
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SCHOOL & COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

STAGE 3 CANBERRA EXCURSION 
 

At the end of term 3, Stage 3 went on an educational trip to Canberra to learn more about 
democracy, which we had been learning about all term. Some of the things we did at the 
accommodation was the party game, where all the teachers got to impersonate occupations and the 
ad jingle game where we got to sing ads in our cabin groups. We had to wake up every morning at 
6:30 to get to the mess hall! We went to the Royal Australian Mint, where they make two million 
coins every day- that’s 650 coins in a minute!  We also went to the New Parliament house, Old 
Parliament house, Questacon, the Australian War Memorial, the AIS, also known as the Australian 
Institute of Sport, and the Australian Electoral Centre.  
 

My personal favourite was the AIS because we got an amazing tour by a professional swimmer who 
showed us around all of the training areas where the members got to train, and we could play fun 
games on interactive machines. Some of the things we did was doing a mock debate at Parliament, 
and we watched the changing of the guard at the Australian War Memorial. We also went to the 
Australian Electoral Centre, when we were learning more preferential voting, when the fire alarm 
went off, so we jumped on the bus and went back to Sydney. Thanks to the amazing teachers and 
the parent helpers who gave up their time and put in lots of effort to make this trip enjoyable for 
Stage 3.   
 

Written by Kotoko & Oliver from Senior M 
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REGIONAL DEBATING FINALS 

 
In week 10 of Term 3, the Masterminds debating team attended the Regional Debating finals held 
at the Collaroy Education Centre.  
 
Over 120 schools participated in the Premiers Debating Challenge and after three full terms of 
debating, 16 schools were nominated Zone finalists, of which we were a part of. 
 
Our Mowbray Masterminds first debated against Terry Hills PS and after a close and nerve racking 
debate on the topic, "That schools should include two hours of charity work per week for kids in Year 
5 and above", they won and moved on to the next round.  
 
After their excitement had died down, they were ready to proceed to their next debate against, 
Middle Harbour PS. The topic for this debate was, "That we should only ever give feedback in 
primary school instead of grades or marks". What a close debate it was! After a long suspenseful 
pause from the adjudicator, he finally announced that we had won! 
 
Throughout the competition, all speakers spoke so well and really proved that they had taken on 
board everything they had learnt throughout the year. It really was such a proud moment for all 
parents present and myself as their coach.  
 
Sadly, due to our Canberra Excursion the next day, we could not continue in the competition and 
attend the semi-finals. We therefore had to forfeit and leave with the knowledge that overall we 
finished undefeated fourth out of 124 schools, a result worthy to be remembered in Mowbray history.  
 
Well done team, what a great end to an awesome debating season! I thoroughly look forward to 
continuing our success next year with the year 5 students of the team and all the new Year 4 
students who decide to take up debating next year. 
  
 
Sean McElhenny  
Stage 3 Classroom Teacher 
Debating Co-Ordinator 
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CONGRATULATIONS MOWBRAY!!! 

 
What a wonderful fundraising job Mowbray did to raise $11,341.00 for the Heart Foundation through 
all their efforts in the Jump Rope for Heart Program. A special mention to our top 6 fundraisers: 
Sammy & Owen B, Findlay, Hunter, Yuhansa and Sailor who combined raised $3700!  
 
Thank you to all students, parents and the community for their participation in and support of the 
program. Prizes for all fundraising students will go home later in Term 4. 

 
Brigette Morrow 

 

 

 

 

 

 

'ICE BLOCK FRIDAYS' 

SRC FUNDRAISER TO HELP SUPPORT OUR SPONSOR 
CHILDREN 

EVERY FRIDAY DURING TERM 4 

 

SRC and Year 6 will be organising Fruit Ice Blocks on Fridays for all of Term Four, commencing 
Friday 12th October. Students will be required to make a $1 donation, which will go towards 
fundraising for our Sponsored Children. The Fruit Ice blocks will be available in the second half of 
lunch and the Year 6 & SRC will be stationed outside the Canteen Area.  

Nicholas Cheung 
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ROAD SAFETY AT MOWBRAY 

 
Road safety practices are essential around all schools. Always use the 
pedestrian crossing on Hatfield Street or the traffic lights on Mowbray Road 
when visiting the school– never call your child across the road. 
 
Always ensure your child enters and exits the car using the rear passenger door 
on the footpath side.   A 40km school speed zone is in place around the school 
from 8.00am to 9.30am and 2.30pm to 4.00pm. 
 
Travelling to School  
When entering from the main entrance of the school use the traffic lights on 
Mowbray Road. The pedestrian access gate located near the tennis courts can 
also be used entering from Hatfield Street.  

Supervision 
Until they are 8 years old, children should hold hands with an adult: 

 on the footpath 

 when crossing the road. 
Until children are 10 years old, they should still be closely supervised in the traffic environment and 
hold an adult’s hand when crossing the road. 
 
 

 

 

Safe Car Travel 
Children should enter and exit your vehicle via the rear passenger door on the footpath side, as this 
is the safest way. 
Children up to 7 years old are required to sit in an approved booster seat, with the seat belt fastened, 
in the back seat of the car. 
The NSW Roads and Traffic Authority recommend that children under 12 years do not travel in the 
front seat of a vehicle. 
 

 

 

 

Where and How to Park 
 Kiss and drop zone 

The Kiss and Drop zone is located at the front of the school on 
Mowbray Road. The area provides parents with convenience and 
improves road safety around the school. Drivers can legally pick up 
and drop off the children within a 2 minute timeframe.  

 Staff car park  

The staff car park on Willandra Street is for staff only. Please do not use the car park 
to drop off and pick up your children. The area is out of bounds for children at all 
times- even when accompanied by an adult. 

 No stopping and bus zones 

No stopping and bus zones are located on all streets surrounding the school. Please 
be mindful of the signs in place. 
 

Penalties exceed $439 and 2 demerit points for stopping on or near a 
crossing. 

 

Penalties exceed $2530 and loss of 7 demerit points for speeding in a 
school zone. 

 

 

Penalties exceed $330 and the loss of 2 demerit points. 
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